OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

February 7, 2011

I. CALL TO ORDER:

Janice Hall, Board Chair; called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.via telephone.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-Chair;  Than Johnson, Past Chair; Roy Cherry, Treasurer; Bob Heinzerling, Secretary; Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; and Jeff Davis, Director of Government Relations. 

II. DISCUSSION:
Mark Davis discussed an additional funding opportunity available from a performance bonus from CHIPRA 2009, (Children’s Health Insurance Program reauthorization Act).  $21 million of new, one time money has become available from this act.  It is believed that it can be used unrestricted at the discretion of the Ohio Governor’s Office of Health Transformation, but that still needs confirmation.  Mark suggested that OPRA promptly request support from this new money in the total amount of $4 million for unfunded initiatives, including IADD Provider Direct Care Retention, and Waiver Reimbursement and Technology Pilot. 
The Executive Committee discussed the need for additional funding for these initiatives and the support documentation.  There was agreement that OPRA should pursue this opportunity quickly per the window of opportunity, but also with the awareness that the chance of success is remote.  Mark was directed to draft a proposal to present to Greg Moody’s office. 

The call ended at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Heinzerling
Secretary

